                               MINUTES OF MEETING 

The MAX Charter School Board of Directors
DATE:   October 3, 2019
TIME:    9:00 A.M.
PLACE:  The MAX Charter School
Present:  Jake Giardina, Karen Chauvin, Carol “Boo” Broussard, Brian Aucoin, Dr. Al Davis, Dr. Cleve Hill, Larry Howell, Dr. Scott Rademaker, Andrea Bergeron, and Caitlin Keehn Stroud
Also present were Rebecca Walker, Linda Musson, Suzette DeHart, Catherine Jordan, and Warren Triche.
Absent:  J.J. Buquet, Janice Fabregas, and Dr. Steve Welsh 

	AGENDA
	
	RECOMMENDATION

	1. Call to Order
	J .Giardina  called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. 
	

	2. Roll Call
   Introduction of New Parent Representative



	J. Giardian called the roll, and a sign-in sheet was passed around.
 **Caitlyn Keehn Stroud, PTA Secretary, was introduced to the Board as its newest Parent Representative.  She spoke briefly about herself.
	

	3. Approval of the Minutes
	The Minutes of September 5,  2019, were presented.

	The Minutes of  September 5, 2019, were accepted as presented.

	4.  Board  Training/Special Guest Presentation:

	Although no one was scheduled to speak, the following Board members made comments:

· K. Chauvin informed the Board about an Annual 
Fund Drive.
·  Dr. Hill reported that he would be attending a 3-day training session in New Orleans covering leadership and other things starting on Friday, October 4th . 
	· Karen suggested that The MAX Board consider an Annual Fund Drive to help raise money for a new building.
· B. Broussard suggested that Dr. Hill share some of this information with fellow Board members at the November 7 meeting.

	5. Teacher Representative Report

	Judy Domangue, 3rd and 4th Grade ELA teacher, reported on the following:

· October is International Dyslexia Awareness Month.

· The MAX students will begin collecting Dimes for Dyslexia to raise awareness for International Dyslexia Month.
· Throughout the month of October, famous people who were diagnosed with Dyslexia will be recognized.  

· A Dance for Dyslexia will be held on Friday, October 4th, at 2:15 P.M.
· The students enjoyed participating in Constitution Week activities that included:  

· The annual Ringing of the Bell at the Thibodaux Courthouse

· A poetry contest.
· MAX unveiled the “In God We Trust” motto

· The students will be attending the Red Out Day Pep Rally at Nicholls on Friday, October  4th.

· Every morning the students drop everything and read for a specified amount of time..
	

	6.  Finance Report

7.  Ad-Hoc Committee/Coordinator Reports/Updates

	Financial Report and Update on Insurance and Finance Matters

· S. DeHart presented the August financial statements.
· S. DeHart went over the financials.
· SuperApp has been submitted.
· 1st Quarter Periodic Expense Reports (PERS) are due October 31, 2019.
· 3rd Quarter Payroll Reports (PR) are due between October 7-October 21, 2019.
· The LaPorte Audit begins on October 7 and runs through October 21, 2019.  
· The 2018-2019 Fiscal Monitoring Audit is being worked on.
· The lunch program is set for this year and is in order and approved.
· MAX is still working on rectifying issues with lunch from last year.
· S. DeHart attended the Annual Enrollment Conference for the Office of Group Benefits (OGB) last week.
· OGB rates will increase January 1, 2020, by 5% for employers and 5% for employees.
· The MAX will need to get a substitute teacher sometime around February.
· MAX will have to refine/adjust substitute rates.
· S. DeHart and Dr. Davis will review the rates and add the revised rates to the employee manual.
Grants
No report
Building & Sites Representative Report:
No report
Ad-Hoc Committee/Coordinator Reports/Updates

Public Relations/Publicity Report: (See Attached Copy)
B. Broussard reported on the following:

· Photos from The MAX School have not been published in the local media in August and September, but the school has been involved with various community activities and has been promoting its mission.  Some of the many pictures sent to the media but not yet published appear at the bottom of the Publicity Report included in the Board packet..

· Tuesday, September 3, 2019 --- Representatives from Synergy Bank visited The MAX and interacted with the 3rd-8th grade students encouraging them to open up savings accounts.  (Photo included)
· Friday, September 6, 2019 --- All Charter School representatives received an invitation to a breakfast hosted by LAPCS featuring Greater New Orleans BESE Members Kira Orange-Jones and Jim Garvey.  Topics will include the 2019 release of school performance scores as well as charter school accountability.  Unfortunately this event is scheduled for the same day as our MAX Board meeting on Thursday, October 3, 

       from 8:00 A.M. to 9:00 A.M.
· The MAX students are involved with recycling.  (Photo included)
· September 23-27, 2019 --- Constitution Week was celebrated at The MAX.

· The MAX students participated in the Bell Ringing Ceremony at the Lafourche Parish Courthouse.  They joined the Daughters of the American Revolution. (Photos included)
· The MAX held a special Flag Raising Ceremony at 8:00 A.M. on Friday, September 27.

· There will be an Ethics Training held on Tuesday, October 15th,at 2:00 P.M. at the Warren Harang Auditorium in Thibodaux.

Review/Summary of Additional Information on Parent Survey Results Dr. A. Davis reporterd on the following:
· Dr. Davis has been attending the PTA meetings.

· He spoke with Dr. J. Field about giving him information on the parents’ survey so that this could be distributed at the PTA meeting.  Dr. Field gave him a general summary of the parents’ survey…A copy was given to the Board members.

Discussion of/Consideration of Board Approval of Amended Policy Related to Merit Stipends Based on Performance Criteria from Year to Year.

	Dr. Scot Rademaker offered his help with advertisement for a substitute.
* B. Broussard will send a digital copy of the original survey results to the Board members
*Motion was made by K. Chauvin, seconded by Dr. C. Hill, to delete Section 2.1 from the Personnel Policy Manual …Motion was passed unanimously.

	8.  Other Reports


	Principal’s Report (See Attached Copy)
R. Walker reported on the following:
· The school is now displaying the country’s motto “In God We               Trust.”
· R. Walker requested the Board look at a proposal from AAR to                upgrade the phone/bell  system, which has been presenting problems.
· Staff Professional Development Day will be held on Friday,               October 11, 2019, and will cover the following topics:
· CPR Training

· Crisis Planning/Active Shooter Drill Preparation
· Report Form.
· A Family Engagement meeting was held with parents and teachers to create a Family/School Compact.

· R. Walker, A. Borne, and C. Waguespack will be attending a               School Support Institute on Friday, October 4th, in New Orleans.

· Kelly DiMarco will hold the school support visit on Thursday,               October 17th.
· R. Walker gave information on a Charter Support Unit that sponsors 

         webinars geared toward charter school leaders.

Consultant’s Report/Alumni News/Ms. Musson’s Report:
L. Musson reported on the following:
· Ms. Musson has been involved in Staff Development and in ongoing embedded staff development for MAX 1st-2nd Grade teacher.
· Lower School Parents Workshop will be held on Tuesday, October 15.       
·  Middle/Upper School Parents Workshop will be held on Wednesday, October 16.
· Donations in the amount of $15,045 have been received in honor of Andie Bollinger-Giardina.
· Jennifer Kael, the Head of Art Gallery on Royal Street in New Orleans, invited all MAX personnel to an art exhibition (free of charge) on Saturday, October 12th, from 6 P.M. to 9 P.M.  Her daughter is friends with a former MAX student.  The artist McKenzieThorpe is dyslexic.  
Parent Committee Report:
Andrea Bergeron reported on the following:
· The PTA wishes to thank Dr. A. Davis for attending the September 10 PTA meeting, addressing parents’ concerns on communication and reviewing the MAX Website with them.
· The PTA has decided on the RADA Fundraiser again this year.  The money from this fundraiser will be used to purchase  items for the 5-K Race raffle tickets.
· Corey Bourg has been booked as the timer for the 5-K Race.
· Tet Dur will once again donate his time from 10-12:00.  PTA members are looking for more bands and waiting on confirmation from others.  
· The PTA has elected a new Secretary—Caitlin Keehn Stroud.

· The MAX Board is once again responsible for finding cooking crews for the 5-K Race Cajun Cook-Off.
· The next PTA meeting is Tuesday, October 8th, at 6 P.M.
	*After reviewing the proposal, J. Giardina suggested that this upgrade to the phone/bell system be done with AAR.

**A motion was made by L. Howell, seconded by Dr. C. Hill, to upgrade the phone/bell system as proposed by AAR …Motion was passed unanimously.


	9.  New Board Business
	None
	

	10.  Motion to Go Into Executive Session

 
	None
	

	11.  Announcements
	· The next Board meeting will be Thursday, November 7, 2019.
· PTA Meeting: Tuesday, October 8, 2019 …6:00 P.M.

· Membership Fees:  $5.00 … Board members are encouraged to join.

· Staff Development:  Friday, October 11 … No School For Students

· Fall Break:  Monday, October 14 … School Closed

· Thanksgiving Holidays:  November 25-29 … School Closed

· Remember to get your annual Ethics Training …www.ethics.la.gov

· MAX Christmas Play:  Wednesday, December 18, and Thursday, December 19, 2019.
· MAX 5K Race/Fundraiser:  Saturday,  March 14, 2020.

· The MAX Board  is once again responsible for finding cooking crews for the 5-K Race Cajun Cook-Off.
	

	12.   Adjournment
	The meeting adjourned at 10:05 A.M. 
	Motion was made by K. Chauvin,  seconded by S. Rademaker, to adjourn the meeting … Motion was passed unanimously.


